NYSFAAA BUSINESS MEETING 

38th ANNUAL CONFERENCE

November 9, 2006

Lake Placid, NY

CALL TO ORDER at 8:05 AM- President Dave Canaski

MOTION to approve the 2005 business meeting minutes: Judi Miladin/Steve Dodds. MOTION  APPROVED.

MOTION to approve the 2005-2006 annual report: Kerrie Cooper/Anne Barton. 

MOTION APPROVED.

Treasurer’s Report: Marilyn Faller

Written report submitted as part of the Association’s Annual Report. No questions from the floor. 

AGENDA ITEM: Constitutional amendment

President Canaski  read the procedures to change the constitution, and also read the

MOTION on the floor via the submitted document:

“Article XI- AMENDMENTS

This constitution may be amended by two-thirds majority of the members voting, provided that each amendment shall have been proposed in writing to the Secretary by the Executive Council, or by a committee authorized by the Association, or by petition of any five voting members of the Association, and provided further that a copy of the proposed amendment shall have been made available by the Secretary to each voting member of the Association at least thirty (30) days before a regularly scheduled meeting annual conference, at which time members may discuss the proposed changes. The proposed amendment(s) should then be voted upon via electronic ballot. The Secretary shall be responsible for coordinating the on-line balloting, which is to be held within 60 days after the regularly scheduled annual conference.
Rationale: 

Right now, only the members who attend the business meeting at the annual conference are able to vote on changes to the constitution. Attendance at the conference is now capped at between 500-600 members, and therefore the overwhelming majority of our 1400 members are disenfranchised by default. This proposed change will ensure that all members have the opportunity to vote on change to our constitution. “

Discussion: 

· John Dornbush asked for a background of the proposal. 

· Claire Jacobi highlighted the issue- attendance at a business meeting does not represent the majority of our membership, and therefore the members voting at such a meeting on a change to the constitution does not represent a majority. 

· There were several comments from the floor in relation to what the constitution currently provides.

MOTION to table the proposal and refer to the Governance Committee and for that committee to come back at the next annual business meeting. 

Irv Bodofsky/George Chin.

Further Discussion-

· Concern that the membership must wait until next year for this to be resolved.

· There should be an opportunity for open discussion before any voting.

· Need to clarify mechanism of voting; a few issues are combined in one proposal and this needs further review.

Vote on MOTION : Aye 115, Nay- 24. MOTION CARRIES.

New Business – None
Old Business- None

Motion to Adjourn at 8:25 A.M.- Steve Dodds/Brenda Wright. 

MOTION APPROVED.

